Memorandum

To: Mauricio E. Guardado, Jr., General Manager

From: Maryam A. Bral, Chief Engineer

cc: Daryl Smith, Controlle

Date: September 22, 2021

Subject: Lake Piru Water Treatment Plant Slope Repair and Drainage Improvements Project

— Notice of Exemption

Enclosed is a CEQA Notice of Exemption for the Lake Piru Water Treatment Plant Slope Repair and
Drainage Improvements Project. The project is categorically exempt under the following CEQA
Guidelines:

e Section 15269, Emergency Projects: The water treatment facilities are at a high risk of erosion
and potential landslide into Lake Piru. This project is necessary for stabilization of the water
treatment plant and is emergency prevention work needed to maintain service essential to the
public health, safety or welfare.

e Section 15301, Existing Facilities: The project consists of the minor alteration of an existing
facility that provides public utility services (water), involving no expansion of use beyond that
currently existing.

e Section 15302, Replacement or Reconstruction: The project consists of repair and
recompaction of an existing aggregate base surfaced access road and water treatment piping
yard.

The Board of Directors adopted the CEQA NOE at the July 14, 2021 Board Meeting through
Resolution 2021-16.

Fiscal Year Impact: The County Clerk and Recorder’s Office filing fee for the CEQA NOE is $50.00
which is included in the Adopted Fiscal Year 2021-2022 Budget.

Attachments

Attachment A — CEQA Notice of Exemption
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